From The Secretary's Corner-Did You Know? That the Board of Directors, at its August Board meeting, VOTED: "Unanimously that all off-site meetings involving a food source, other than our own club, will be paid fully by the Rotarian who signs up for the event, unless that Rotarian cancels 48 hours before the event."

<u>Raffle</u> - Tonight's raffle prize, a gift to be determined donated by Dan Mooers, was won by Anne Swift-Kayatta.

Happy Dollars - Dollars were donated tonight by Thurston Holt, John Linehan, David Lourie, Jack Roberts, Bob Danielson, Paul McKenney, Jack Kennealy, Jim Russell, Bob Carson, Nancy Hawes, Anne Swift-Kayatta, Jean Bugbee, Frank Butterworth, Mike McGovern, Alan Hawkins, Dave Bagdasarian, Tom Meyers, Rick Dobson and, especially proud was Bill Daviero on the birth of his granddaughter, Sydney.

**Rotary Foundation** - Jack Kennealy has posted a form on our web-site for automatic contributions to the Foundation. If you have any questions, see Jack.

Road Race Wrap Up - Dave Bagdasarian reports that the Road Race was a fantastic success this year. It looks as though almost \$15,000 was raised for the Maine Cancer Foundation, as well as the two Rotary clubs. Dave thanked the members of the Race committee - Tom Noyes, Tom Meyers and Dan Davidson - as well as all the volunteers who helped make it such a success.

"Yard Sail" - The Sea Scouts will be holding their major fund-raiser on Saturday, September 24 from 8:00am-3:00pm at the Blake, Hall and Noyes lot across from Millcreek Park (our tree lot). Tom Noyes has graciously agreed to provide space for the sale. Now might be a good time to clean out some "stuff" and donate it to the Scouts. Contact Dan Davidson at 767-4682, or Tony Wagner at 571-1217 if you need pickup assistance. Or you can bring your donations to the lot between 7:00-8:00am that morning. Hopefully, with Rotary's help, we can make this a great success!

<u>Get Well, Tom</u> - Tom Hamerski was recently taken to the hospital with an undisclosed illness. I'm sure he would appreciate a card or note. His address is 102 Delano Park, Cape Elizabeth.

Welcome Emily - Tonight Nancy Hawes introduced us to our inbound exchange student, Emily Ho-Ting Yang. Emily is sponsored by the Rotary Club of Taipei Banga. She is attending Cape Elizabeth High School this fall and is very happy to be here.

**2004-2005 Treasurer's Report** - Last week, Nancy Hawes presented the treasurer's report for the year just ended. We ended the year with a surplus of a little over \$10,000, with \$41,000 in our scholarship account and about \$73,000 in our regular external accounts. If you would like a copy of the report, please contact Nancy.

<u>District Conference</u> - This is just a reminder that our District Conference is from September 22-25 at The Balsams. If you're interested in signing up, please see either Paul Butler or Peter Cotter.

<u>Help Wanted</u> - J.D. Dobson is still looking for video camera operators at our weekly meetings.

**FF&M (Fun Frolic and Mayhem)** - Bill Daviero reported that he had 22 responses to his e-mail questionnaire and that people were interested in most of the suggested activities. Please let Bill know if you have any other ideas.

<u>September 21 Meeting</u> - Joan Frustaci announced tonight that the meeting of September 21 will be held at Surf 6 in Old Orchard Beach. The plan is to carpool to the location. A sign-up sheet will be sent around next week. In the matter of the sign-up sheet, please reference tonight's Secretary's Corner about signing up.

<u>**Program**</u> - Tonight's program was canceled due to illness. We adjourned the meeting early.

#### **Upcoming Events**

- -August 31 (Dave Bagdasarian, Program Chair)
- -September 7 RYLA (Joan Frustaci, P.C.)
- -September 13 Soup Kitchen
- -September 14 Douglas Fair, PSO Director of Development (Paul Butler, Program Chair)

### **ASSIGNMENTS**

August 31

Song Goodrich
Invocation Packer
Raffle Gift Murphy
Conductor Linehan

September 7

Song Hamerski Invocation Pizzuto Raffle Gift Mutty Conductor LoBosco

September 14

Song Hawes Invocation Ray Raffle Gift Noyes Conductor Lourie

# ROTARY INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT Carl-Wilhelm Stenhammar

Rotary Club of Goteborg, Sweden

**DISTRICT 7780 GOVERNOR** 

**Bob Laux** 

Rotary Club of Bethel

# ROTARY CLUB OF SOUTH PORTLAND/CAPE ELIZABETH, MAINE

www.sp-ce-rotary.org

## **Officers**

President - Peter Cotter President-Elect - John Eliassen Vice President - Tony Wagner Secretary - Paul Butler Treasurer - Nancy Hawes

#### **Directors**

Club Service - Joan Frustaci Community Service - Paul McKenney Vocational Service - J.D. Dobson International Service - Marc Mutty Director-At-Large - Frank Butterworth

Rotary Club of South Portland/Cape Elizabeth 116 Oakhurst Road Cape Elizabeth ME 04107